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Winter 2021 

Julia H. Carter, Ph.D., President & Chairman,   
(Finance, Development, Scientific Affairs) 

Robert J. Layton, C.P.A., C.F.P., Treasurer, (Finance, Chair) 

Robert E. Sanders, Esq., Secretary, 
(Legal Affairs, Chair, Development) 

*Allison Bartlett, M.D. (Scientific Affairs) 

Sidney W. Carter, Ph.D., P.G.(KY) (Scientific Affairs) 

Larry E. Douglass, M.D. (Scientific Affairs, Chair) 

*Jeremy R. Graff, Ph.D. (Scientific Affairs) 

*Douglas J. Hartman, M.D. (Scientific Affairs, Vice Chair) 

Tyler Kette, M.Tax. (Finance, Vice Chair) 

Kathleen M. Mueller, R.N., B.S.N., M.B.A. 
(Community Affairs, Co-Chair, Development) 

Michael P. Murray, C.F.R.E.  
(Community Affairs, Endowment, Chair) 

Mark Shields, (Community Affairs, Development) 

Ronald D. Snyder, Ph.D. (Scientific Affairs) 

*denotes former Undergraduate Research Education Program participant 
See www.woodhudson.org for Trustee bios 

Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory Board of Trustees and Officers 

 As we enter the 21st month of the COVID-19 pandemic, we are overwhelmed by the support and generosity of 
our community of friends and supporters (see pages 4-7).  With your help we were able to complete ovarian cancer 
and bladder cancer projects, give three research reports (on breast, colon, and ovarian cancers) at the Virtual Interna-
tional Annual Meeting of the American Association for Cancer Research attended by over 100,000 scientists and  
physicians, and give 21 undergraduate students some real-life research experience (albeit with some help from Zoom 
meetings, on-line textbooks & videos and lectures by experienced scientists).  One student gave a report on her  
research proposal at the Virtual Kentucky Academy of Sciences meeting last month.  Wood Hudson also hosted a  
Virtual Panel Discussion for the Kentucky Academy of Sciences on Dr. Jim Allison, who 
won the Nobel Prize for his discoveries leading to development of immunotherapies for 
cancer.   
 All these accomplishments would not have been possible without your financial 
support and the partnership of our Trustees, Staff, Students, Collaborators and Volunteers.  
As we end 2021 and look forward to a healthier 2022, we send each of you our deepest 
thanks and best wishes for a Blessed Christmas, Holiday Season and New Year.  
  
 Sincerely, 
 Dr. Julia Carter 
 President  
 Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory 

  Thank you to all Donors and Partners as we “carry on” through 
the pandemic with your help!! 

erry Christmas!   
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Another Reason the Undergraduate Research Education Program is Important 

 The shortage of physicians in the Tri-State has been documented by several studies of both Greater Cincinnati and  

Kentucky.  Kentucky leads the nation in cancer incidence and cancer death.  A study by the University of Kentucky College of 

Medicine entitled “Kentucky’s Primary Care Workforce Shortages 2016-2025 and Recommendations for Increasing the Production 

of Primary Care Physicians for Kentucky” states: “The growth and aging of the US population, implementation of the Affordable 

Care Act and advances in medical technology, combined with caps in federal funding for residency training have led to critical 

shortages of physicians in the US.”  Kentucky ranks 36th among all states for physicians per 100,000 population.  The study recom-

mends establishment of two enhanced and outcomes oriented Pre-Medical Enrichment Programs.  The Wood Hudson Undergradu-

ate Research Education Program (UREP) is such an enhanced enrichment pre-medical program.  This is evidenced by the fact that 

43% of past UREP participants have later earned a doctoral degree (MD, DDS, DPM, PhD, among others), and 10% of the first 

year class at the recently established UK Medical School in Northern Kentucky are former UREP participants. 

UREP Student Presents Wood Hudson Proposal at 

Kentucky Academy of Science Annual Meeting 

Some Thoughts from Past UREP Student Dr. Eric Baden 

 It’s been more than 25 years since my Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory experience 
so the details aren’t fresh, but what I can attest to with absolute clarity is how I felt during my time 
there, and the impact it had on my life moving forward.  
  My memories are of Dr. Julia Carter’s mentorship, Dr. Ron Snyder’s pragmatism, and Janice 
Pullman’s technical expertise. The environment was one of intellectual curiosity. I was immersed in the 
scientific method, using experiments to collect data, and then drawing conclusions based on these  
data.  I was even fortunate enough to take a project from hypothesis to presentation and present at 
the Joint Meeting of the Kentucky Academy of Science and the Tennessee Academy of Science.  
  My UREP experience reinforced my love of science that ultimately led to my current career in 
medicine. I will always be appreciative and indebted to WHCRL and will do what I can to support its 
and UREP’s missions.  

 Eric Baden, MD  
Xavier University class of 1997 

Sarisha Lohano, a summer UREP student at Wood Hudson from Gatton Academy/Western  
Kentucky University, presented her Wood Hudson Research Proposal at the Kentucky Academy of 
Sciences (KAS) Annual Meeting in the division of Health Sciences.  Sarisha's project was entitled, 
"How Obesity Alters Metabolism and Impairs Immune Function, Contributing to Initiation of Early-
Onset Colorectal Cancer."  Sarisha proposed a study to follow the eating habits of five BMI catego-
ries each in six ethnic groups.  Her proposal suggests that diets resembling a 'Western Diet' will lead 
to higher weight and BMI, resulting in lower resting metabolic rate and metabolic syndrome (altering 
metabolism), and an abnormal amount of immunoglobulin (impairing immune function). Overall, 
this is expected to lead to a higher risk for early-onset CRC.  
  
The 2021 KAS Annual Meeting was held virtually on Friday & Saturday, November 5-6.  Eastern 
Kentucky University was the virtual host this year. 

Another 2021 summer UREP student Olivia Jenkins, from Xavier University, writes: 
“I found the UREP to be an extremely insightful and rewarding program that not only taught me so much 
about cancer, but also made me rethink my future career. I wanted to go into orthopedics prior to this  
program, but I am now strongly considering a career focused on research instead. This program really was 
incredibly educational, from the guest speakers, to the journal club presentations, to Professor Glib, Dr. 
Carter, Dr. Douglass, and Dr. Snyder. I'm very grateful to have been a part of it.  It is amazing to be able to 
have the freedom to research whatever it is that you want with cancer. Rather than acting as superiors, I felt 
that the mentors treated us as equal collaborators and offered a helping hand when it was needed. They  
encouraged us every step of the way and were very helpful and enthusiastic about teaching us. This was 
definitely an experience I'm thankful for, especially given the modifications made because of COVID-19.” 
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Bernadette Hurst Hartman writes Running for a Cause  

20th Annual Ft. Thomas Corvette Club Car Show Raises $17,500! 

 Thank you to all who made donations to Wood Hudson Cancer Research Lab in connection 
with the Flying Pig Marathon and the Piggest Raffle Ever.  $6,495 was raised from this event: 
$5,595 in sponsorships and registration fees, and $900 from raffle ticket sales.  Although Wood 
Hudson didn't sell the winning tickets, $900 is something to celebrate!  All of these donations will 
go directly to our cancer research and education programs here at Wood Hudson.  Thank you to all 
who participated in this fundraising event this year, including the sponsors, the runners/walkers, 
and those who purchased raffle tickets.  We can't thank you enough! 
  Congratulations to Franciscan Ministries who won the first and third place drawings, and 
PSU, Inc. who won second place.  Both of these are Cincinnati area nonprofits doing important 
work in our community. 

Flying Pig Marathon and Raffle Success  

 When I describe Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory and Dr. Carter, I describe them 
as “A Force for Good.” 
  I started my connection to Wood Hudson as an Undergraduate Research Student.  I was a biolo-
gy major at the University of Cincinnati and gained invaluable hands-on cancer research experience at 
the lab.  Upon graduation I was fortunate to be hired on as Research Associate/ Histotechnologist.  In 
that role I participated in groundbreaking cancer research with phenomenal colleagues.  While at Wood 
Hudson, I earned my histotechnologist (HTL) certification through the American Society for Clinical 
Pathology (ASCP).  I became quite proficient at developing immunohistochemical protocols to detect 
cancer biomarkers.  Some of this research went on to support the development of cancer treatment  
therapies and diagnostic markers.  I also worked on studies of environmental causes of cancer, particularly drinking water  
chemicals, sparking my passion for conservation and protecting our environment.  
  My experience at Wood Hudson allowed me to work with a knowledgeable, dedicated, driven, trained, and conscientious 
team.  That team makes a difference in cancer research and training.  Wood Hudson produces solid peer-reviewed research evident 
in their many publications and presentations available to the scientific community. 
  Wood Hudson set a good foundation for me.  I went on to work in the clinical trial industry and earn a Master's in Busi-
ness Administration with a specialization in Information Systems from Northern Kentucky University and a Master's in Public 
Health with a concentration in Health Care Policy and Administration from Case Western Reserve University.  
  After earning my MPH, I have helped with grants and have successfully submitted IRB protocols for the Wood Hudson 
Cancer Research Laboratory Biospecimen Repository Center. 
  On October 30 and 31 I ran for Wood Hudson in the Cincinnati Flying Pig Skyline 3-way challenge.  The challenge in-
cluded the Toyota 10K, Tri-State Running Company 5K, and the Paycor Half Marathon.  I also supported Wood Hudson through 
purchasing raffle tickets for the piggest raffle ever. 

The 20th Annual Ft. Thomas Corvette Club Car Show on August 14, 
2021 in Newport, Kentucky was a huge success!  Thank you to all who 
organized and worked at the event.  Thank you especially to the officers 
of the Ft. Thomas Corvette Club: Jack Buecker (President), Bill McBray-
er (Vice President), Charlotte McBrayer (Treasurer), and Robin Bohn 
(Secretary).  Thank you to Hofbrauhaus for offering their parking lot as 
the venue.  Thank you to the 170 Corvette/classic car owners who 
brought their brilliant cars to the show.  The weather was lovely, and it 
was certainly a pleasure to browse around.  We very much appreciate all 
who sponsored the 114 trophies that were presented (see contributor list, 

p. 6-7).  In all, nearly $18,000 was raised, and all was generously  
donated to Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory.  This money 
will be used to fund our Undergraduate Re-
search Education Program (UREP) which con-
tinues to thrive here at Wood Hudson Cancer 
Research Laboratory. Thanks to all for making 
our work possible. 

Thank you so very much  
Ft. Thomas Corvette Club! 

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=J6hjB4MAVFd8nZQGgbuniZe6fvL-2BV0U-2Ff3lM78VmGzQ-3DmSUM_I8B0La722FaheTZHi47R6464bvypuBPD7jPs4QyFd2nSUmdzU-2BZ5nJ42I80ceyHvWrCZdowHc5GHn3q9BZmYopyH5rm-2FsRkG2TdRIvtf44VWweoFd2h9NgU4txY0O-2Bjgp7RZQ4JcbhyitvLLXGUHALqR61-2


4 

In Memoriam (Memorial Gifts 11-23-20 to 11-16-21) 
William “Bill” Able 
Bev Holiday 
 
Jeff Abramis 
  Bob Wehner 
 
Jeffrey & Michelle 

Abramis 
  Ted & Jerri Abramis 
 
Michele Twehues  
Abramis 
  Dana & Dennis Delaney 
 
Gail Anderson 
  Zachary Anderson 
 
Donald Ashley 
  Diane Ashley 
 
Judy Bauerle 
  Melissa Sparke 
 
Paul Blau 
  Margaret Blau-Anderson 
 
Andrew Blust 
  Sharon Blust 
 
Rev. Mark Bomer 
  Rev. Dr. Robert Croskery 
 
Grace Bramlett 
  Nancy B. Murphy 
 
Thelma Huser Brown 
  Judith Setter 
 
Wendy Brown 
  Catherine & Glenn  
Roberts 
 
Sally Butler 
  Mary Dierig 
 
Ruth Capal 
  Linda Tretter 
  Mary Wimmers 
 
Dr. Harry Carter 
  Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo F.  
Galang 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
James Combs, M.D. 
  Karen Barth 
 
Larry Dale 
  James Vogelpohl &  
Family 
  Ginny Adams 
 

Robert Dameron 
  Peggy Dameron 
 
Julie Dammert 
  Carole Ewald 
 
Robert Davis 
  Sara M. Hamel 
 
Cristel Dittrich 
  Donald & Jamie Bezold 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Elizabeth Cooley 
  Sara Morlidge Hamel 
  Diane & Tim Keeler 
  Marylyn Majancsik 
  Mark Modlin & Judy 
O’Banion 
  Rev. & Mrs. Joseph  
Pennington 
  Harmon & Joyce Person 
  Ingeborg Sexton 
  Mr. & Mrs. Gordon  
Wilshire 
 
JoAnn Dittrich 
  Fred Dittrich  
 
Sharon Drewry 
  Bev Holiday 
 
Tonya Eide 
  Charlene Rasche 
 
Karen Enlow 
  Gail Enlow 
 
Fred Erschell 
  Sara Morlidge Hamel & 
Family 
 
Terri Ewald 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Carole Ewald 
 
Deco & Dolores Farris 
  Pam Phillips 
 
Gloria (Mrs. Clem) 
Fennell 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Sara M. Hamel & Family 
  Patricia Head 
 
Nicholas Ferrigno, Esq. 
  Rhonda Ferrigno 
 
Virginia Fitterer 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
George Frondorf 
  Carole Ewald 

  Nancy L. Frondorf 
 
Donald Fury 
  Diane & Tim Keeler 
 
Steven Gabbard 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Sara Morlidge Hamel 
 
Geraldo Garcia 
  Doug & Carolyn Hibbard 
& Stacey 
 
Tom Geiman 
  Mike Listerman 
 
Gladys Gerner 
  Diane Feldman 
 
Joe Goins 
  Bev Holiday 
 
Marsha Graue 
  Jackie Thornton 
 
Charles E. Griffin 
  Carol A. Griffin 
 
Richard Joseph  
Hartmann Jr. 
  Doug & Carolyn Hibbard 
 
Amy Fennell Head 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Sara Hamel & Family 
  Charlene Rasche 
 
Mil Headger 
  Robert & Sandy Tolle 
 
Janet Marie Hegge 
  Pat & Jim Bischoff 
 
Michelle L. Hegge 
  Carole Ewald 
 
Teresa A. Heil 
  Inge Sexton  
  
Donald Hibbard 
  Doug & Carolyn Hibbard 
 
Randy Hibbard 
  Jo Ann & Steve  
Beyersdoerfer 
  Carolyn & Doug Hibbard 
 
Bev Holt 
  Bev Holiday 
 
Willis & Margurite 

Hoop 

  Dennis & Judy Bradford 
 
Percy & Julia Hudson 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Jerome Huhn 
  James Vogelpohl 
 
Susan Jansen 
  Carole Ewald 
 
Deborah Kasson 
  Mary Dierig 
 
Margaret Kaufman 
  The Vogelpohl Family 
 
Maxine Kelly 
  Marylyn Majancsik 
 
Tony Kidwell 
  Sharon Colcord & Daniel 

Kennedy 
 
Raymond Klump 
  Jane McGraw 
  Matthew & Elizabeth 

Barker & Family 
 
Angela Knight 
  Andrew Modrall 
 
Steve Kohls 
  Jerome & Karen Kohls 
 
Bernie Kramer 
  Dr. Jeremy Graff 
 
Gene E. Landrum 
  Patricia A. Landrum 
 
Allen Law 
  Jack & Susan Buecker 
 
Thomas Libbee 
  Mr. & Mrs. Gordon  
Wilshire 
 
Adalene Linville 
  Pat Binder 
 
Margaret Mader 
  Cathy Gregory 
 
George MaKrauer 
  Connie Dreyfoos 
 
Bill McBee 
  Anne P. McBee 
 
Richard Meier 
  Dr. James & Judge 
Michelle Keller 

Anthony Moore 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Norbert Nadel 
  Connie M. Dreyfoos 
 
Dr. Richard E. Park 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Rick Pearl 
  Bev Holiday 
 
David Pharo 
  Diane Pharo, SCN 
 
Lou Pleiman 
  James Vogelpohl 
  The Vogelpohl & Stoll 

Family 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Clement 

Prieto 
  Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo F.  
Galang 
 
Grayce Ricciardi 
  Sue Ann Ricciardi 
 
Mayor & Mrs. Joseph 

W. Ricciardi 
  Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo F.  
Galang 
 
Jim Rice 
  Robert & Sandy Tolle 
 
Fred Rocyna 
  Lance S. & Joan S. Cox 
 
Ashley Garnet Schaefer 
  Carol Schaefer 
 
William D. Schlarman 
  Mary Bertram 
  Tom & Barb Biltz 
  Mary Lynn & Donald P. 
Bosway 
  Thomas & Karen Deere 
  Pete & Judy Erschell 
  Ryan Fromm 
  Mr. & Mrs. Carl Hicks, Jr. 
  Chuck Hilgeman 
  Virginia Jordan 
  Bill & Judy Klopp 
  Kristina Kremer 
  Mike & Jean Listerman 
  Rose Mathis & Family 
  Stephanie Rowe 
  Jenny & Wayne Seibert 
  Ray Thompson 
  Roger & Janine Walz 
  Kristine G. Wilshire 
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Anniversary 
Gary & Georgia Kinman 
  Pat Binder 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Laura & Percy Carter 25th 
  Patricia Wilcox 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
   
Virginia & Roy Smith 
  Becky & Greg Jones 
 
Birthday 
Rose-Mary Ashworth 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Jamie Bezold 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Sharon Bresser 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Pat Binder 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Susan Collamore 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Alice Conkey 
  Joan Edwards 
 
Dr. Larry E. Douglass 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 

Carole Ewald 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Sandy Galang 
  Mariaine Wheelihan 
 
Georgia Kinman 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Rob Layton, CPA 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Marylyn Majancsik 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Charlene Rasche 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Dr. Ron Snyder 
  Joan Edwards 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Lois VonStrohe 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
William VonStrohe 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Bonnie Wagenlander 
  Charlene Rasche 
 
Cancer Survivors 
Will Campbell 
  Bev Holiday 

Monica Ebert 
  Bev Holiday 
 
Christmas 
Dr. Julia Carter 
  Charlene Rasche 
 
Laura & Percy Carter  
  Patricia Wilcox 
 
Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo Galang 
  Neal Bensley 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Easter 
Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Get Well 
Kristine Wilshire 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
In Honor Of 
Dr. Jonathan Bender 
  Nancy & David Bender 
 
Dr. Julia Carter 
  Rev. & Mrs. Fred Allen 
 
Everyone at the Lab 
  Norman Chan 
  Simon Chan 

Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo Galang 
  Pam McKean 
 
Leukemia Remission 15 

Year 
Katie Keeler Wilson 
  Dale & Martha Renner 
 
Recognition of Dr. Julia 

Carter  
  Rev. Fred & Ruth Allen 
 
Thanksgiving 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Thinking of You 
Dr. Julia Carter  
  Charlene Rasche 
 
The Gentlemen of Swing 
  Harold Dimond 
 
Mark Modlin 
  Becky & Greg Jones 
 
Brian Riesenberg, Ph.D. 
  Karen Barth 
 

 

In Memoriam (Memorial Gifts 11-23-20 to 11-16-21) - continued 

Margaret (Marge) Schworer 
  Anonymous 
  Pat Binder 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  Carole Ewald 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
  REDSOK, Inc./Fowler 
  Kimberly & Jeffrey Schmidt 
  Charollet Schworer 
 
Mary Lou Scott 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
  James Hall 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
  Darlene & Jan Knepshield 
  Lois VonStrohe 
  Patricia Wilkens 
   
Florence Carol Seebeck 
  Walter Seebeck 
 
Tandy Hamilton Senay 
  Roseann McCafferty 
 
Dr. Gary Seward 
  Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Wilshire 
 
Richard Simon 
  Dolores & Carroll Caldwell 
 
Mrs. Sinno 
  Carolyn & Doug Hibbard 

Scott Skinner 
  Audrey Skinner 
 
Eugene T. Smith, Sr. 
  Laurie Hagar 
 
Lou Smith 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Roy Smith 
  Becky & Greg Jones 
  
Gert Sprotts 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
James Sprotts 
  Gary & Georgia Kinman 
 
Lori Majancsik Staggs 
  William & Christi Kramer 
  Marylyn Majancsik 
 
Bill Steele 
  Jeanne Steele 
 
Kim Stricker 
  Connie Dreyfoos 
 
Rev. Dr. Ronald Summers 
  J. Bryan & Marianne Amerine 
  Thomas & Martha Glatthaar  

  Laurie Hagar 
  Bev Holiday  
  Tim & Diane Keeler & family 
 
Dr. Ronald & Mary Lou 

Summers 
  Robert & Charlene Summers 
 
Darlene Jansen Sutton 
  Jan Sutton 
 
Janet Thompson 
  Cathy Gregory 
 
Tom Tombragel 
  Mary Dierig 
 
Carrie Irvin Trout 
  Cynthia Marasligiller 
 
Linda Upson 
  Bev Holiday 
 
William VonStrohe 
  Lois VonStrohe 
 
James Weber 
  Bev Holiday 
 
Florence Wentz 
  Debra Wyckoff 
 

Julie P. Whelan 
  Carol Whelan 
 
Barry Williams 
  Peggy Leonard 
 
Fred & Grace Wood 
  Nancy B. Murphy 
 
Rev. Herbert George Argylo 

Wood 
  Rose Abels 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Rev. Isabelle Wood 
  Rev. Fred & Ruth Allen 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter & Family 
  Faith Chapel 
 
Sidney & Mary Wood 
  Dr. Julia H. Carter 
 
Dr. Ernest Zimmerman 
  Connie Dreyfoos 
 
Mildred Zimmerman 
  Sharon Colcord & Daniel  
Kennedy 

Special Occasions 11-23-20 to 11-16-21 
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Wood Hudson Thanks Its Contributors and Supporters 

11/21/20-11/16/21 

Research Partners 

Dr. Julia H. Carter 

Dr. Percy H. & Laura Carter 

Chemed Corporation Founda-
tion 

Dr. & Mrs. Larry Douglass 

Carol Ann & Ralph V. Haile Jr. 
Foundation 

I Have Wings Foundation 

OncXema Theraputics 

PPP Grant 

RC Durr Foundation 

Dr. & Mrs. Ronald Snyder 

Jeanne F. Steele 
 

Wood Hudson Fellows 

Dr. Eric Baden 

Laura Burns 

Dr. Sid & Zoe Carter 

Thomas L. & Bert Casey 

Dave Green Enterprises 

Douglass Charitable Fund 

Joan S. Edwards 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas R. 
Foertsch 

Ft. Thomas Corvette Club 

Dr. & Mrs. Jeremy Graff 

Dr. Doug & Bernadette  

Hartman 

Herzog-Beckman Foundation 

Gary & Georgia A. Kinman 

Judith A. Knueven 

Robert Layton, C.P.A., C.F.P. 

Dr. Timothy & Patricia Love 

Martin Miracle Account 

Kathleen M. Mueller 

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Murray 

Dr. Richard Park 

Anne Marie Scholer 

Charlene & Joseph Wicker 
 

Associates in Research 

Jerri & Ted Abramis 

David & Barbara Agee 

Rev. & Mrs. Fred Allen 

Zach Anderson 

Kenneth Arlinghaus 

Mr. Christopher J. Arlinghaus 

Dr. Allison Bartlett 

Nancy A. & David Bender 

Steve & Joann Beyersdoerfer 

Ms. Patricia Binder 

Kevin & Debra Blake 

Andrew F. Blust 

Sharon Blust 

Donald & Robin Bohn 

Thomas M. Bond 

John D. Borches 

Brands Insurance Agency, Inc. 

Tom & Connie Bressler 

John A. & Susan Buecker 

Cadre Computer Resources 

Dolores M. Caldwell 

Carthage Auto Sales 

Hinman Chan 

Mary & Terry Chauvin 

Susan L. & John Collamore 

Ms. Elizabeth Cooley 

Mr. & Mrs. Lance S. Cox 

Drs. Robert & Beverly 
Croskery 

David P. Curry 

Deborah Bolte Collins, PLLC 

Fred B. Devitt III 

Mary Dierig 

Harold L. Dimond 

Fred Dittrich Jr. 

Dr. Michael A. Domet, M.D. 

Donlin & Associates, P.S.C. 

Connie Dreyfoos 

Dr. G’s Creations, LLC 

Dwyer Family Insurance  

Agency, Inc. 

Jay & Amy Eisenmenger 

Ann A. Ellison 

Mr. Gail Enlow 

Episcopal Church Women of 
St. Andrews 

Carole J. Ewald 

Executive Transportation Ser-
vice 

Diane Feldman 

Fidelity Charitable Donor-
Advised Fund 

T. Kate Flynn 

Ryan Fromm 

Dr. & Mrs. Cirilo F. Galang 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Gerrein 

Joshua Gooch 

Cathy Gregory 

Mrs. Carol A. Griffin 

Laurie Hagar 

James Hall 

Sara M. Hamel 

HCM Wealth Advisors 

Heritage Bank 

Doug & Carolyn Ross Hibbard 

Carl E. Hicks 

Charles Hilgeman 

Bev Holiday 

Martin Huelsmann 

International Covers, Inc 

Becky S. & Greg Jones 

Tim & Diane Keeler 

Keen Parts Inc. 

Dr. James D. Keller 

Kerry Chevrolet Hyundai, Inc. 

Vicki & Gregory Kilburn 

Bruce A. Kintner 

Karen & Jerry Kohls 

KOI 

Kroger 

C. Anthony & Seena Kurian 

Carol A. Larimer 

Patricia A. Lee 

Limitless Electric LLC 

Mike & Jean Listerman 

Dr. & Mrs. Robert T. Long-
shore 

Nick A. Lucarelli 

Fred Macke Jr. 

Joseph Mahlmeister 

Marylyn Majancsik 

Mr. & Mrs. Marasligiller 

Kevin Martin 

James S. Mason 

Rose Mathis 

MC Steel & Crane Service Inc. 

Anne Perkins McBee 

Bill & Charlotte McBrayer 

McCluskey Chevrolet 

MC Steel & Crane Services 

Kurt J. Meier 

Rajiv Menon 

Messer Construction Co. 

Anna B. Milburn 

Donna Miller 

Mark Modlin 

Network for Good 

M. A. Noonan 

Jane V. Oberschmidt 

Oriental Wok Restaurant 

Dr. & Mrs. Jackson Pemberton 

Rev. Joe & Gail Pennington 

Quest Construction, LLC 

Redsok, Inc 

Rentz Management, Inc. 

Reser Bicycle, LLC 

Catherine (Kay) Roberts 

Rolf Monument Company, Inc. 

James Ross 

Arlene Roth 

Elizabeth O. Scheben 

Gerald & Susan Schmidt 

Jeffrey & Kimberly Schmidt 

Schneider’s Sweet Shop 

Bill & Cindy Senn 

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Shields 

Dr. Stefan Siwko 

Skidmore Sales & Distributing 

Audrey & Richard Skinner 

Virginia R. Smith 

Suzanne Steele 

Mrs. Polly Steinhauser 

Michael & Mary Jo Studer 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Summers 

Janis A. Sutton 

Ray L. Thompson 

TJ Maxx 

Janet Goldsberry Todd 

Nancy Tretter 

UBS Matching Gifts 

Linda Verst 

James Vogelpohl 

Lois VonStrohe 

P. A. VonStrohe 

Walt Luti Tire Co, Inc. 

Patricia Wilcox 

Gordon & Kristine Wilshire 

Laura Wood 

Debra Wyckoff 
 

Patron 

J. Bryan & Marianne Amerine 

Diane Ashley 

Kenneth Bacon 

Mr. & Mrs Roger Bean 

Carol J. Beddie 

Mr. & Mrs. Neal Bensley 

Margaret Blau-Anderson 

Dennis & Judy Bradford 

Sharon A. Colcord 

Peggy Dameron 

Thomas & Karen Deere 

Dennis & Dana Delaney 

Diane & Jeff Edwards 

Rhonda Ferrigno 

Brad Ford 

Franklin Charitable Giving 

Nancy Frondorf 

Walter Hanson 

Patricia J. Head 
William & Judy Klopp 
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Wood Hudson Thanks Its Contributors and Supporters 

(continued) 

Jerome & Carol Knochelmann 
Kristina Kremer 
Patricia Landrum 
Listerman Groundskeeping 
Denise Lucas 
Jeanne Lucas 
Pam McKean 

Donna & John Meier 

Andrew R. Modrall 

Terry or Linda Morris 

Nancy B. Murphy 

Ed Offerle 
Ms. Charlene Rasche 
Kathy & James Reeves 

Remke Markets Biggs 

Mr. & Mrs. Dale L. Renner 

Resource Graphics, LLC 

Brian C. Rieger 

Kathleen & Terry Riesenberg 

Carol Schaefer 

Charollet Schworer 

Mrs. Inge Sexton 

Harold B. Spitz, MD 

Roger A. Walz 

Joyce & Robert Wehner 

Patty Wilkens 

Mary K. Wimmers 

 

Member 
Rose W. Abels 

Linda Adams  

AmazonSmile 

Karen A. Barth 

Mary Bertram 

Donald & Jamie Bezold 

Tom & Barb Biltz 

Arlene F. Birkenhauser 

Pat & Jim Bischoff 

Mary Bosway 

Emily H. Challis 

Charity Gift Certificates 

Barbara Edwards 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Erschell 

Glenn Alan Gunning 

Adrian Guy 

Virginia Jordan 

Michele Kelley 

Kentucky Academy of Science 

Mr. & Mrs. Jan Knepshield 

Jerome & Karen Kohls 

William & Christi Kramer 

Mrs. Peggy Leonard 

Charles M. McCafferty 

Randy McGraw 

Anna Oliverio 

PayPal Giving Fund 

Marilyn Susan & Clifford  

Perkins 

Mr. & Mrs. Harmon Person 

Diane Pharo, SCN 

Pamela & Bill Phillips 
Ms. Michelle Robillard 
Stephanie Row 
Fr. Lawrence Schaeper 

Ms. Rae E. Schaeperklaus 

Walter & Roseanne Seebeck 

Jennifer Seibert 

Judith C. Setter 

Lou & Mary Smith 

Melissa Sparke 

James M. Sullivan 

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Thornton 

Robert Tolle 

Linda Tretter 

Carol Whelan 

Mr. Michael E. Wilhide 

 

Why Your Charitable Donations Are Important 

Late Breaking News!   
A $5,000 Matching Challenge Grant has been pledged for donations received before December 31, 2021! 

Donations must be received before December 31, 2021. Thank you in advance for your support!!   
… and thank you to our anonymous benefactor!  

90.1% of our expenditures are on the cost of our cancer research and undergraduate research education  

programs. 41% of our funding comes from charitable contributions from people like you. During these uncer-

tain times, your charitable contributions are vital to our ability to do research needed to eradicate cancer. 

Thank you for your support, and we appreciate any future donations; please see enclosed flyer for information 

from Trustees Michael Murray, C.F.R.E., and Robert J. Layton, C.P.A., C.F.P., Treasurer. 

HOW YOUR DONATIONS WERE SPENT 2020 SOURCE OF OPERATING FUNDS 2020 
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931 Isabella St. 

Newport, KY 41071 

859-581-7249 

The Conquest of Cancer Through Research 

 Scan the QR code with your Smartphone to 

be directed to our “Donate Page” where you 

can make a donation to Wood Hudson! 

How You Can Support Our Cancer Research Mission 

1) Our Annual Fund Drive has started — our goal this year is to raise funds for our research of  human breast, ovarian, 
lung, colon and bladder cancers as well as sponsorships for students working and learning in the Undergraduate 
Research Education Program.  Donations from individuals, groups of individuals, businesses and organizations are 
appreciated and needed.  Grants from Foundations, Corporations and Government entities are also being sought in this 
highly competitive environment.  Thank you for whatever support you can give to our Annual Fund Drive. 

2) Need to take your IRA’s Required Minimum Distribution (RMD)?  For those who qualify (over 70 1/2 years of age), 
any time before December of each year you can contact your banker or IRA administrator to donate directly to Wood 
Hudson, and save the tax burden while helping our good cause. 

3) Donating appreciated stock to Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory is an efficient way to avoid capital gains 
tax and potentially obtain a charitable donation deduction. 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
For more information on these or other philanthropy options, please contact Wood Hudson Treasurer, Robert Layton, C.P.A., C.F.P., 

at rlaytoncpa1@gmail.com or 813-575-9199, or call Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory at 859-581-7249. 

Wood Hudson Mission Statement  

Wood Hudson Cancer Research Laboratory, Inc. is a professional, independent, not-for-profit, publicly supported, 
research institute dedicated to the discovery of new knowledge regarding the causes, diagnosis, treatment, and prevention 
of cancer. Because the Laboratory is a not-for-profit enterprise, no organization or individual profits financially from its 
operation, and all discoveries resulting from ongoing research are freely given to the scientific and medical community 
through promptly reported peer-reviewed publications. Wood Hudson approaches the cancer problem three ways:                                                                                                    

1) study of clinical cases and experimental models of cancer to learn new methods of cancer prevention, diagnosis, 
prognosis, and treatment  
2) study of environmental causes of cancer, particularly food and drinking water chemicals, and                                           
3) provision of training and “hands-on” research experience for tomorrow’s scientists and physicians through its  
Undergraduate Research Education Program (UREP). 

Non-Profit Org. 
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